SUMMARY OF CHANGES IN THE RESEARCH SPACE ALLOCATION PROCEDURES

We have examined the space allocation algorithm and have consulted with the Faculty Senate Research Council. Based on the testing of the algorithm and our consultations with the Research Council we have modified the Research Space Allocation formula. Currently we are still in the process of ensuring the accuracy of our data both in terms of who is identified as occupying specific space, and also in accurately determining the classification of space (i.e., type of research lab, classroom, office, etc.). The latter is particularly important for the expected visit of the Federal team as part of the University’s F&A application. The Federal team will visit FIU either in December or January, and as part of the process will verify the University’s research space utilization. Therefore, we will continue to work with Deans and Department Chairs to finalize an accurate data set of space use, and in the future will maintain and regularly update the information.

Below is a summary of the modifications that have been made to the originally proposed space allocation formula:

1. The formula was modified to give more weight to graduate student use of a faculty member’s research laboratory (X 3).

2. Procedures for determining space reallocation have been modified to allow for space in excess of that allowed by the formula.

3. Units (College/Departments) will be charged rent for excess research space. However, if a unit can make a cogent argument for the use of research space in excess of that justified by the principles and formula, RUGS will consider covering up to half of the costs. There are qualitative factors that the units can best assess in decisions regarding research space. These include:

a. Publications directly derived from the use of research space,

b. contributions to the research ethos of a laboratory floor or group,

c. service contributions to the unit that may have reduced external funding activity,

d. contributions of an especially critical person that is in excess of the percent effort on specific grants or projects.

4. The space allocation formula will not be applied to tenure earning faculty during the first three years of their faculty appointment. Subsequent to the third year review, the unit can request for RUGS to cover up to half of the annual rental costs for research space in excess of that provided for in the formula.

5. The money collected from the use of research space will be placed in a fund that will be used exclusively for strategic investments in research.  

6. We have reconsidered the smoothing factor for external funding. The results of the analyses suggest that two years remain a reasonable time frame. The two year rent-free period would be available to faculty who have a previous record of at least five years of funding and who have regularly submitted grants for continuing funding in the period leading up to the need for “bridge” space.

